

## ISO/TC 197 TECHNOLOGIES DE L'HYDROGÈNE HYDROGEN TECHNOLOGIES



Secretariat: Canada (SCC)

9 December 2011

## ISO/TC 197 Chairmanship

information to P-members, O-members and liaisons

## Dear members,

As some of you may be aware, the current term of Mr. Randy Dey as ISO/TC 197 Chair is ending on 31 December 2011. At this point of time, we would like to let you know that we are working on his re-appointment.

As you know, the appointment of Chairs of technical committees is the responsibility of the ISO Technical Management Board (TMB). We are therefore working to get this matter resolved as soon as possible. Nevertheless, since the next TMB meeting is scheduled for February 2011, we do not expect that we will be in a position to have any confirmation before then and we sincerely apologize for this delay.

Should you have any questions, we invite you to discuss this matter privately with the ISO/TC 197 Secretary, who will be in a position to provide you with additional details, if need be. As this is a TMB matter, you will understand that this subject should not be discussed at the plenary meeting.

Yours sincerely,

Jacques Girard, Director

Bureau de normalisation du Québec

E-mail: sylvie.gingras@bng.gc.ca